Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Location: Chops Bar in Hanover

Date: April 4th, 2015
Officers Present:

	President:
	Keith “Smoker” Efron
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Fred Pawelk
	X

	Vice President:
	Mike Berger
	X
	
	John Houston
	

	Chapter Rep:
	Mike Jencks
	X
	
	Keith Knee
	X

	Treasurer:
	Becky Hasslen
	X
	
	Mary Berger
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Mike Shinn
	X

	
	
	
	
	Steve “Cousin Steve” Johnson
	


Total number of members attending: 31
 Guests: 1
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance: 
Fred at 3:03pm

Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Smoker - Thanked everyone for coming and for the work the past officers did, Mike - Hi everybody. Welcome to Dave & Scott new members.
OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary’s report: 

Motion to waive the reading of the minutes - Mike S., 2nd Fred, Discussion - Read only the motions from the last meeting. Motion passed. Motions read.
Treasurer's Report:
	Start March with
	
	$ 3691.52

	Income:
	Donations collected for the Food Shelf
	$ 100.00

	
	Transfer from the Food Shelf Fund
	$ 99.70

	
	Total
	$ 199.70

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	1st Class RN mailed to LC Rep - March
	$ 2.00

	
	Donation to the Buffalo Food Shelf
	$ 200.00

	
	Silver Sponsorship for the 2015 A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota State Rally
	$ 500.00

	
	2015 ABATE University Chapter Challenge
	$ 250.00

	
	Total
	$ 952.00

	
	
	

	March Ending Balance
	
	$ 2,939.22

	
	
	

	Earmarks
	
	

	
	Seed money for promotional idea
	$ 96.56

	
	Products donated to 2014 ABATE U Auction
	$ 70.00

	
	Reimburse half of Road Guard training fee for up to six people
	$ 90.00

	
	2015 A.B.A.T.E. University Hospitality Room
	$ 200.00

	
	2015 A.B.A.T.E. University Hospitality Room Food
	$ 150.00

	
	2015 A.B.A.T.E. University banquet centerpiece
	$ 50.00

	
	Food and Supplies for Chapter Memorial Run Social
	$ 150.00

	
	Business card ad in the Road Noise for Crow River Farms
	$ 12.00

	
	Total:
	$ 818.56

	Petty Cash:
	
	$ 20.60

	MRF Donation Fund:
	
	$ 173.69

	Chapter Gambling Fund:
	
	$ 23.99

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$ 0.00

	Toys for Tots Fund:
	
	$ 21.91

	Buddy Bear Fund:
	
	$ 17.00

	Grand Total:
	
	$ 3,196.41

	
	
	

	
	Spendable
	$ 2,120.66


Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Mike E., 2nd Mike S. - Motion passed.
Chapter Rep Report: ABATE U coming up. Things move slowly but everyone's hard work has paid off, our road guard bill was passed and our enhanced penalty bill passed the judiciary and moved on. Let Mike know if you have anything you want brought to the BOD in Alexandria.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Special Events (Becky and Dave C.): ABATE U Hospitality room will have spaghetti available thanks to Smoker, food sign- up sheet passed around, volunteers also needed for the room. Chapter garage sale is May 13th - 16th at Mike Jencks house (1205 Lilac Circle in Buffalo, phone #763-516-3001) volunteers needed. Memorial Run is Sat, May 23rd starting at the Hopkins Legion leaving at noon. Spring Fun Run is June 13th - $5 in advance, $7 day of. Grounded Hogs will be at the Rockford Township Hall again. Motion to hold the GH at the Rockford Township Hall - Mike S., 2nd Keith K. - Motion passed. Motion to earmark $1000 for the GH party - Sheila, 2nd Mike E. - Motion passed. The next Special Events meeting is at 2:30pm on May 2nd at the Hollywood Roadhouse. Buffalo Food shelf donation was 69lbs of food and $200.
Products (Holly R.): No Report
State Rally (Smoker): Bands are signed. Rally advanced tickets and posters will be available at ABATE U. A PDF will be available on the website so you can print your own. Chops Bar is a new rally sponsor.
Legislative Report / MRF Report (Todd R): Legislative - Our Enhanced Penalty for Careless Drivers bill is making progress. Please contact your State Representatives and ask him/her to support HF 1085 also contact your State Senators and ask him/her to support SF 986. Even if you have already contacted them please do so again. "Start Seeing Motorcycles" plates will be in the omnibus transportation bill.

MRF - Motorcycle Only Checkpoints - Please contact your U.S. Representative (Emmer, Kline, Paulsen) and ask them to co-sponsor HR 1861. Contact U.S. Senators Klobucher and Franken and ask them to co-sponsor S 127.

Mike B.) - Mary Berger is the new corporate secretary for the MRF A&E. Congratulations Mary. Thank you Todd.
Training and Education (Mary): openings still available for the May 9th BRC2 Riders course &, May 10th Civilian Police MC course. Sign-up sheet passed around.
Membership (Dave C.): 268 members. Motion to pay for a 1/4 page ad in the Road Noise for the Gear Head Swap Meet - Mitch, 2nd Audra - Motion passed.
Public Relations: (Mitch B): May is MC Awareness Month. ABATE did have a booth at the Donnie Smith bike show.
Website (Charm B): Send her stuff for the website.
Motion to accept the committee reports - Mike S., 2nd Audra - Motion passed. 
OTHER REPORTS
Dial-A-Ride (Mike E): There is a sign-up sheet available if anyone is interested in helping out doing Dial-A-Ride pick-ups. There is an open trailer available for us to use Crow River Harley may store it for us. Mike B. mentioned that $10 from the MC Awareness plates goes into the state's MC Safety fund and the state donates $$ to Dial-A-Ride.
MN MC Safety Task Force (Mitch B): the MMSTF is currently accepting applications they are due by May 26th.
The 1st Road Guard class was on March 28th they received 300 applications. The next meeting is the 3rd Thursday in May. 
Drawing (Mike E): Fred won a $5 off products coupon. Popeye and Buzz each won a state rally ticket.
OLD BUSINESS: Smoker thanked Becky, Dave and everyone who donated food and went down to the Buffalo Food shelf, he would like to see us collect and donate more food /money at the end of the year. Becky stated the food shelf was packed with people in need.
NEW BUSINESS: Next 3 meeting dates set - See upcoming events.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

April 17th – 19th, ABATE U

May 2nd – MN Washout @ the Enfield rest stop, 9am - Noon

May 2nd – Ditch Pick up in St. Boni, 11am

May 2nd – Chapter Meeting @ Hollywood Roadhouse, 3pm

May 8th – 10th - Heartland STEAM, Bismarck, ND

May 9th – Basic Riders Course 2 ___8am – 1pm, see Mary B. 
May 10th – Civilian Police Motorcycle Course___ 8am – 1pm, see Mary B.

May 13th – 16th Lake Chapter Garage Sale @ 1205 Lilac Circle, Buffalo, MN

May 23rd – Memorial Run, American Legion in Hopkins leaves at Noon, social at Becky & Dave in Buffalo afterwards.

       There will be a ride to Fort Snelling leaving at 10am and returning before noon.
June 6th - Delano Lanes in Delano, 3pm

June 13th – Lake Chapter Fun Run sign in starts at 10:30am, leaves Jacque B’s at Noon
July 11th - Smokers' place in Breezy Point, 3pm

Aug 4th - MN Day in Central City, SD

Aug 29th - Chops in Hanover, 3pm. NOTE: This is our Sept meeting there won't be an August meeting

Motion to adjourn the meeting 1st Mitch, 2nd Audra - Motion passed - 4:03pm

Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern
Motions Passed at the April 4th meeting

1. Motion to waive the reading of the minutes - Mike S., 2nd Fred, Discussion - Read only the motions from the last meeting. Motion passed.

2. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Mike E., 2nd Mike S. - Motion passed.
3. Motion to hold the GH at the Rockford Township Hall - Mike S., 2nd Keith K. - Motion passed.

4. Motion to earmark $1000 for the GH party - Sheila, 2nd Mike E. - Motion passed.

5. Motion to pay for a 1/4 page ad in the Road Noise for the Gear Head Swap Meet - Mitch, 2nd Audra - Motion passed.

6. Motion to accept the committee reports - Mike S., 2nd Audra - Motion passed. 
7. Motion to adjourn the meeting 1st Mitch, 2nd Audra - Motion passed
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